Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings from Haiti. Thanksgiving will soon be here, and we
have so much to be thankful for. Daily we experience God’s
grace, His mercies, His protection, and His provisions each day.
God is good to us!

The kids have been in school now since the second week of
October. This year safety and security issues caused us to put
them all in the same school down on the mountain ridge below
us, called Dorilas (Boletan - "by the lake).

The little girls love it, and the 6 of them have done so well with
their 2+ mile hike each morning down the mountain. I'm the
one they find in the corner napping. Maybe there is no hiking
down a mountain, but the 4:30-5:00 wake up call to get all 21
out the door and there to start school by 8 is the downfall! Ha!
Sure is a challenge getting all their ribbons just right on 11
heads, but I love it and thank the Lord for each of them. Please
pray for them.

Gilbert, Sarah, Miriam, Julianne and Missy are in high school
along with Tamar and Lourdie who are in grade school. Of
course, Tamar and Lourdie and baby Steve belong to Fritzner
and Rolanne. They have taken in my 5 so they can attend
school.

Gilbert contacted me last night about the demonstrations
yesterday in the village. School was let out and none today. It’s
very hard for the students. I wonder about our schools up here.
It has_become almost impossible to find teachers for up here
back in the mountains. So many have left under the "Biden
Plan," but we do what we can and are thankful for those that are
willing. The Lord will bless them.

Schools are very, very expensive for the families here in Haiti.
Then there is also the expense of uniforms, books, valises, and

all that go with it. These families work very hard for their
child's education.

Rolanne contacted me, and we are going to help Moise's sister
Roland with some of her school expenses. I'm thrilled we can
do it. Through others, God provided that money.
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I am so thankful for our little church. Sure look forward to our
services each week. Pastor DeMil faithfully comes each
Sunday. I marvel at how he can pass on the road when there is
so much danger right now. Only God brings him through that
gate!

TiPlime is now in his house. Many thanks to those who helped
make it possible. No one should ever have to live like that. Such
a dear elderly man. Each Sunday he gives a testimony. In
September, his brother Bouki was killed, and now he is all
alone. We invite him to dinner every so often so; of course, that
is included in his testimony! Bless his heart. Please keep him in
your prayers.

We have a new family. Gito and Mme Gito. Gito accepted
Christ as his Savior in September, and the next Sunday he came
with his wife and sister. What a blessing!

We are going to have a marriage in December. Tilo and Roslyn.
So glad for them. This month we are hoping to knock out one
wall and make the church longer. It will be so nice. Please pray
we can find the cement, paint, and all the materials we need.
Everything comes from Port au Prince. I can just feel it in my

heart Volbin has some stored somewhere. Amen! Ha!

Haiti is not the Haiti I know and love. It has been very hard
seeing a country and its people suffering so. Oh my, how the
people need our prayers! Right now, it is very hard for the
merchants to buy their commerce; so supplies are very hard to
find and expensive. Fritzner, Rolanne and Jeso have been a

“great help and blessing to us. They do our shopping, and Jeso

delivers it. Tison is our bread man. He delivers every Tuesday

on his way to sell in the street markets behind us. Please pray
for their safety.

We are so thankful for each one who lifts us up in prayer. Your

prayers are so very much needed, and [ know in my heart there
are those praying for us. God gives me a special peace.

We are equally thankful for each faithful support and the special
gifts. It lets me know that there are those who care and love us.
Your prayers and financial support greatly aid the ministry and
cncourage our heats.

May you all have a very special Thanksgiving this vear. God
bless you.

Under His Wings,

Connie Anderson. - Haiti
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